
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
As I write this letter, covering most of January through the end of 

February, I trust you have had a great start to the new year.   Our family and 
church have started the year well, and we are continuing to see growth 
personally and in the church. 

We were a little behind on our typical winter weather, but January and 
February changed drastically, with up to 17” of snow in our yard and a low 
temperature of -28F. There have been years when that amount of snow was 
the average throughout the winter. We have recently hit a warm streak, and 
most of it has melted. I am sure there will be plenty more to come. Thankfully, 
the winter weather has not stopped our people from attending church. 

Our members and regular attendees have been faithful to be in their 
place each week, and we are continuing to see personal growth in some who 
have committed themselves to the Lord.  We have been praying for one man 
with cancer, who has had surgery, and they believe it was all removed.  He is 
no longer on any treatments, and there is no sign of cancer (Praise the Lord). 

We are thankful to have an average of five attendees (plus our family) 
with us on Sunday mornings, with the occasional family members of some of 
our members and other visitors. With the weather warming, we look forward 
to starting our Saturday door-knocking and praying that even more will come.  
We have a couple of men who are excited (but nervous) about going out and 
sharing the Gospel.  We would appreciate your prayers as these guys start 
going out and fulfilling the Great Commission. 

We appreciate your continued prayers for our family and ministry here 
in Butte, and we look forward to seeing how the Lord builds his church!  Our 
family is doing well, and Lydia continues to do better with her violin as she has 
her weekly lessons.  She has already learned several hymns.  I would 
appreciate prayer for my grandma and Melissa’s grandpa as they continue to 
have some health issues back in NC as well.  Thank you again, and God bless! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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